Mr Joe Horan, County Manager

South Dublin County Council

County Hall

Town Centre

Tallaght

Dublin 24
30 March 2009
Dear Mr Horan,

I wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 5 February 2009 addressed to the Secretary General, Ms. Geraldine Tallon.  The points you have made have been noted.
General purpose grants from the Local Government Fund are structured to bring about equalisation, over time, so that each authority will have sufficient resources, either from central grants or from its local income base, to provide an acceptable level of day to day services to its customers.  In determining these grants a number of factors are taken into account including the overall funding available for this purpose, the estimated cost to each authority of providing an acceptable level of day to day services to their customers, the income each authority should generate from local sources and the necessity to provide each authority with a baseline allocation that will ensure financial stability.  

It is a matter for each local authority to determine its own spending priorities in the context of the annual budgetary process having regard to locally identified needs. The level of funding provided through general purpose grants makes a significant contribution towards enabling all local authorities to provide a reasonable level of services to the public. 
The Valuation Act 2001 provides for a revaluation to bring fairness and uniformity to the distribution of the rates burden among ratepayers.   I note the concerns that you have raised in connection with the revaluation that has taken place in the South Dublin County Council area, and these matters have already been raised by us with the Department of Finance in the context of the roll-out of the national revaluation programme.  The revaluation is a matter for the Department of Finance and the Valuation Office and any issues that you have should be raised directly with that Department in the first instance.  

There are no additional resources available to the Department at this time to increase the amount of the General-Purpose Grants.  The sources of funding for local authorities are being broadened with the introduction of a new charge to be levied on the owners of non-principal private residences.  The new revenue raising measure will come into effect during 2009, and legislation will be brought forward at an early date to give effect to the new charge.  

I appreciate that this is a difficult year for South County Dublin.  I note also that the increase in ARV for 2009 was less than inflation, a measure that will be of assistance to those businesses in the area that are also facing difficulties this year.

Yours sincerely,

_______________

Laurence Kelly,

Principal Officer,

Local Government Finance 

